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*      *      *      *      *     *                  

A meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on April 16, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. 
in person, and live streaming
	Board Members Present 

	Mr. Kevin Clark, Chairperson 

Mr. Jason Cafarella, Vice Chairperson (arrived at 4:50 p.m.)
Ms. Katherine Alexander, Financial Secretary

Ms. Sheila Smith, Secretary

Mr. David Haylett, Jr. 

Mr. William Ross

Ms. Gail Tylec 
Mr. Lee Wallace 
Mr. Jacob Joseph Fleming, Jr.

	Board Member Excused
Ms. Gina Virtuoso 



	

	Administration Present 
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President
Julie Berrigan, Director of Development

Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources

Tammy Bruno, Interim Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs
Barbara DeSimone, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Advancement
John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Fabio Escobar, Ph.D. Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Institutional Assessment

Jesse Goldberg, Chief Information Officer

Harold Legg, Director of Public Relations

Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration 

Brian Michel, Ph.D., Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Economic Development

Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President

	


Chairperson Clark called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. and stated the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.  A roll call of board members present was taken:  Trustee Alexander, Trustee Haylett, Jr., Trustee Ross, Trustee Smith, Trustee Tylec, Trustee Wallace, and Student Trustee Fleming, Jr. Trustee Cafarella joined shortly after the official roll call.   Trustee Haylett, Jr., lead the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance; also, a moment of silence for our first responders, and military troops; those that serve domestically and internationally to help preserve our American freedom and way of life.    
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no Public Comments. 

PRESENTATIONS
Chairperson Clark introduced James Goodrich from the Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences Division; he provided a Power Point on his IRC Grant presentation entitled – Pentimento – Multiple Moments in a Single Frame.    
Chairperson Clark introduced Nancy Knechtel from the Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences Division; she provided a Power Point on her IRC Grant presentation entitled – Renaissance Art:  Artists and Patrons.      
CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairperson Clark asked if Board members had any questions regarding the Consent Agenda items.  Trustee Ross added the paperwork shows our Grant division is providing excellent work.
It was moved by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Wallace that the Board approve the minutes from the March 19, 2024 board meeting, Statement of Revenues and Expenditures, Grant Activities, and Conferring of Degrees. Motion carried unanimously. 

INFORMATION ITEMS 

Chairperson Clark asked Board members if there were any questions regarding the Information Items.  
The following items were received and filed: Grant Tracking Chart, Personnel Status Chart, Foundation Report, Facilities Update, and Rebranding Updates.  There were no questions.
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT

1. Presidential Search Update – Chairperson Clark stated that SUNY Niagara has completed the presidential search process, and has forwarded the name of our final candidate to SUNY.  SUNY is conducting their review process.  We are waiting for the decision from SUNY.  

2. The Student Showcase will be held on Thursday, April 18, 2024.  
3. The Student Awards recognition will be held on Wednesday, May 1, 2024.

4. Reminder, the pre-commencement dinner is Friday, May 10, 2024, and the commencement ceremony will be held on Saturday, May 11, 2024.  More details will follow.

President’s Report 
President Murabito discussed the following:

· Yesterday, a tour was conducted at the Niagara County Law Enforcement Academy (NCLEA), housed at the Sanborn campus off of Townline Road.  Niagara County Chairperson Rebecca Wydysh and other Legislators were in attendance.

· The SUNY Chancellor continues with meetings – the media announced that their budget was agreed to by government heads.  
· On March 27, the Patrick Lee Scholarship and donor recognition was held in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room.  Ms. Julie Berrigan, Director of Development discussed the scholarship, and this is the second year in a row that a community college student was a recipient of their award.
· Last week, President Murabito attended the PTK awards and SUNY Chancellors award for students, held in Albany, NY.

· On April 3, President Murabito and Vice President Ulatowski attended an Eclipse event at the Aquarium of Niagara.

· The Eclipse events began here at SUNY Niagara on Thursday, April 4 with NASA speakers each day and information session for students interested in internship interviews.  Vice President Ulatowski discussed how NASA was such a large part of this special event.  Numerous NASA speakers took place daily, NASA Astronaut Jeremy Hansen speaking on Saturday, and Janet Petro, Director of the Kennedy Space Center spoke on Monday.  Many of them provided a message for our students by giving their stories of how NASA employees turned their life around.  A large crowd of employees and families gathered on the terrace to view the Eclipse. President Murabito acknowledged the leadership of vice President Ulatowski in the collaboration with NASA and their sponsorship of all the activities.
· President Murabito discussed the importance of the Eclipse event being archived.

· Today, the Dolce Valvo Art Center provided an open house exhibit showcasing the amazing work of our students.  

· Today, a job fair was held; over 60 employers were on campus in the main gym, speaking with our students about future employment.

· On Thursday, the Sanborn campus will have an open house, and on Saturday, there will be an open house at NFCI.

· Also, on Thursday, the annual Student Showcase will be held. 

· On Thursday, President Murabito will be attending an EOP (Educational Opportunity Program) award recognition in Troy, NY,  for one of our students enrolled in the program.

· On April 25, there will be a keynote presentation provided by Dr. Suman Baral, followed by a Faculty Emeriti Reception.  All are welcome to attend.

STUDENT TRUSTEE REPORT
The Student Trustee Report was given by Jacob Fleming, Jr.
FACULTY OBSERVER REPORT

The Faculty Observer Report was given by Dr. Elizabeth Sachs, Faculty Senate President.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACADEMIC/STUDENT LIFE COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Tylec stated the items discussed at the April 3, 2024 committee meeting are in the minutes. There were no questions on the minutes.

The Revised 2024-2025 Academic Calendar includes Juneteenth, along with a corrected addition error on the Analysis of Instructional Days.  

It was moved by Trustee Tylec and seconded by Trustee Smith to approve the Revised 2024-2025 Academic Calendar as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

Draft – Blood Donation Program – there were no questions.

It was moved by Trustee Tylec and seconded by Trustee Ross to approve the Blood Donation Program as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next Academic Student Life Committee meeting will take place on Wednesday, May 1, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.    

FISCAL COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Alexander stated the Fiscal Committee met on April 15, 2024, and the minutes were emailed to board members and provided a copy at the meeting today.  There were no questions regarding the minutes.

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked Vice President Lynch if there were any changes/updates in the Business and Finance Update; he stated there were none.   
The next Fiscal Committee meeting will be held on Friday, May 10, 2024, at 9:00 a.m.

A motion was made by Trustee Haylett, Jr. and seconded by Trustee Smith to go into executive session to discuss contract negotiations at 5:25 p.m.  

A motion was made by Trustee Haylett, Jr. and seconded by Trustee Smith to come out of executive session at 
6:31 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Ross discussed the trustee emeritus process.  A committee is working independently on the categories.  It is anticipated information will be provided in early fall.   
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Ross is waiting for the nomination forms to be provided by NYCCT.   He hopes trustees will decide to nominate someone/business to be recognized.  President Murabito states this process first needs to be vetted through the awards committee.  
GOOD & WELFARE

None at this time.
The next board meeting will be on Tuesday, May 21, 2024, starting at 4:30 p.m.
It was moved by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Haylett, Jr., to adjourn at 6:35 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President




